Dear colleagues,

| am emailing with news about the Advance Child Tax Credit — historic relief for most working
families hit hard by the COVID-19 pandemic made possible by the American Rescue Plan. We
invite you to join government leaders, national outreach partners, and community organizations
across the country in raising awareness of the Child Tax Credit in the days and weeks ahead.

We have two goals:
1. We need to spread the word about the Child Tax Credit and how important it is for
families.
2. We need to reach and enroll non-filer families so that all children can benefit from the
CTC.

We would greatly appreciate it if you would share the resources and attachments provided here
to help spread the word. In addition, we welcome any support you can provide through calls,
text messages, social media, and announcements of future efforts to promote awareness and
sign-ups.

Helpful links:

e ChildTaxCredit.gov — a one-stop-shop for information about the CTC, including
information about how non-filers can sign up for payments.

e The Code for America CTC Non-filer Sign-up Tool (website — English and Spanish).
This is where people sign up to for the Child Tax Credit.

e The Code for America CTC Non-filer Sign-up Tool Help Guide (PDF - English). This
guide is meant for navigators and assisters. It outlines what's going on at each step, so
that they know how to respond to common questions and can understand what will
happen if people go down a rare corner of the flow. Navigators can also access a
navigator resource website (in English and Spanish).

e The Code for America GetCTC demo (Video — English and Spanish). This video is a
quick tour of how to use GetCTC, the simplified tax filing portal.

e OQ&A About the Advance Child Tax Credit Payments

Posters, flyers, and other support material for distribution:
e Advance Child Tax Credit Payments Poster
e CTC Flyer (attached in English and Spanish) that can be shared widely and posted to
community centers, schools, houses of worship, and other places where parents and
families visit.

If there is any additional support we can provide, like a broader call or additional information,
please let us know. Thanks in advance for your support!

Sincerely,


https://www.getctc.org/en
https://www.getctc.org/es
https://files.codeforamerica.org/2021/08/19180805/getctc-a-step-by-step-guide.pdf
https://www.getctc.org/navigators
https://www.getctc.org/es/navigators
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nGoyN_M9SfQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PSth7ly2QFM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PSth7ly2QFM
https://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/2021-child-tax-credit-and-advance-child-tax-credit-payments-frequently-asked-questions?utm_campaign=20210621msprts1ccpuprs&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/p5534.pdf?utm_campaign=20210621msprts1ccpuprs&utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery

The Child Tax Credit is part of the American Rescue Plan and aims to help families raising
children make ends meet. Experts estimate the new Child Tax Credit has the potential to cut
child poverty in half.

Who is eligible for the child tax credit?

Starting on July 15 and through the rest of the calendar year, payments will be made monthly at
$250 per child between 6-17 years old or $300 per child under 6 years old. All working families
will get the full credit if they make up to $150,000 for a couple or $112,500 for a family with a
single parent (also called head of household).

What do families need to do to receive payments?

If families filed their 2020 taxes this year or filed 2019 taxes last year, or used the IRS “Non-Filer
Portal” to get a stimulus check last year, they don’t need to do anything. If they didn’t file taxes
in the last 2 years they can use the Non-Filer Tool.



